


 When I purchased these two properties 26 years ago, there was an inground pool and a 

total of 3 sheds on the “vacant lot” portion. One shed provided weather-proof protection for 

the pool filter and the remaining 2 sheds (one metal, one wooden) provided storage for patio 

furniture, gardening supplies, lawn care equipment, and snow removal equipment. I have 

always considered the two properties to be one and have always maintained them as if they 

were one property. 

 

 When the metal shed rusted and was beyond repair, I replaced it in 2009 with a wooden 

shed from Duro Shed. Now the original wooden shed is no longer usable. Over the past few 

years, we have made repairs and painted it, but it has reached a point that it can no longer be 

repaired. The wood has rotted and the foundation is unstable. It is unpleasant to look at and is 

likely to collapse (see existing shed 1, existing shed 2, and existing shed 3 photos). 

 

1) Whether an undesirable change will be produced in the character of the neighborhood 

or a detriment to nearby properties will be created by the granting of the area 

variance.  

The new shed will be visually appealing. Its design is consistent with homes in the area. It 

has vinyl siding and a window on each side of the door (see new shed photo). The proposed 

shed will face the street, so that is the view that the neighbors will have. It will sit approximately 

140 feet from the road to the left of the house. 

 

2) Whether the benefit sought by the applicant can be achieved by some method, 

feasible for the applicant to pursue other than an area variance. 

Because a property of this size requires equipment to maintain it in a proper manner, 

replacing the existing shed is a necessity. The current shed is beyond repair. The only option is 

replacement (see existing shed 1, existing shed 2, and existing shed 3 photos). 

 

3) Whether the requested area variance is substantial. 

The new shed will replace a shed which has been on the property since before I purchased it 

in 1998. This proposal does not represent a change to what has been there. Considering the 

overall size of the combined properties, it is not an overly large area occupied by sheds.  
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4) Whether the proposed variance will have an adverse effect or impact on the physical 

or environmental conditions in the neighborhood or district. 

The proposed shed will be placed approximately 140 feet from the front of the property and 

approximately 200 feet from the rear of the property. It is 15 feet from the closer neighboring 

property and 170 feet from the farther neighboring property. It should not impact drainage or 

have any other impact at all on neighboring properties.  

 

5) Whether the alleged difficulty was self-created, which consideration shall be relevant 

to the decision of the board of appeals, but shall not necessarily preclude the granting 

of the area variance. 

Due to weather conditions and the natural shifting of the ground over a period of time in 

excess of 26 years, the current shed is no longer safe or usable for storing lawn and garden 

equipment. Reasonable care has been taken to maintain the existing shed, but replacing it 

can no longer be prevented.  
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